Inboard Racing Commission
Meeting Minutes

Conference Call

January 7, 2014
Call to Order:  Meeting of the Inboard Racing Commission was called to order at 8:34 pm EST.  

Roll Call:  Attending:  Mark Weber-Chairman, Sandy Cody-Inboard Administrator.  IRC Members: Bert Henderson,  Thom Heins, Bobby Kennedy, Kim Liddycoat, Howie Schnabolk, Marty Hammersmith, Jim Sechler  Sean Bowsher, Bill Thompson, Aaron Stephens, Corey Peabody, Julian Rucki, Dave Rankin, Jeff Bernard, Kent Henderson,  Ann Fitzgerald.  IRC Deputy Commissioner:  Rich Falcinelli
Not Present:  Mark Wheeler, MaryAnne Wilson (excused), Gordon Jennings.
Approval of December 18, 2013 Conference Call Meeting Minutes:  Motion to approve December 18th Conference Call Meeting Minutes made by Bill Thompson, seconded by Aaron Stephens.  Passed.  Yes 17  No 0.
Inboard Driving School:  Mark Weber is working on the 2014 Driving School Budget.  No new information on Flatbottom for the Southwest Regions.  Northwest Driving School, boat can be used at races, if capsule training is available.
2014 Technical Committee:  Jim Sechler gave report.  Technical Committee has received 19 proposed technical rule changes for 2014.  Technical Committee is having a conference call on January 8, 2014 to review the rule changes for 2014. The Inboard office has received 5 resumes for the 2014-2016 Technical Committee.
Series Committee:  Dave Rankin reported that he is working on a Southwest Series, if there is any interest in a series that ran a few years ago. Aaron Stephens is working on a Northwest Series, will have a plan by the Reno Meeting. Ann Fitzgerald reported that the East Coast Committee has had several conference calls; race sites are interested in a series to increase participation.  Will be named EPIC Series (Eastern Pro Inboard Championship).  The Eastern Series will be similar to the Mach Series and hope to attract sponsorship.

Spec Boat:  Jim Sechler reported that he is working with Paul Price to campaign the Spec Boat in 2014.  Jim is working on having Paul pick up the Spec boat by the end of January.  
Awards Updated:  Kim Liddycoat stated the Inboard Banquet is ready to go and is looking for 7 to 10 items for the Chinese Auction.  Sean Bowsher is working on the video presentation for the Inboard Banquet. 
Safety Committee:   Jeff Bernard stated the Safety Committee has scheduled a conference call for next week to review proposed rule changes.

Insurance:  Mark Weber asked the Inboard Commissioners to attend the Insurance meeting in Reno.  Also, asked the Commissioners to work with race sites on insurance concerns.

2014 Inboard Poster:  Poster going to print.  Ann Fitzgerald asked that Commissioners make sure that all clubs in their region receive posters.
A motion has made and seconded to  adjourn the meeting.   The meeting was adjourned at 9:22 pm EST.

Respectfully submitted,
Sandy Cody

Inboard Administrator

